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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Director….!

On July 16, NASA’s Marshall Space Flight Center and the Marshall Exchange will celebrate the 50th anniversary of the historic Apollo 11 mission with “Summer Blast: The Apollo Edition,” celebrating Marshall’s contributions to the Apollo program.
The free event – open to all NASA employees, contractors and their families (including all MCDC Families) – will feature a variety of food, exhibits and activities for all ages, including live music, inflatables for kids, a balloon artist and even a moonwalking contest. Beer and wine will be available for purchase.
Held from 2:30 to 5:30 p.m. at the walking trails behind the Wellness Center, Building 4315 on Digney Road, the event will feature opportunities to reflect on past, present and future NASA missions. In the event of bad weather, Summer Blast will be held in the Activities Building 4316.

Preschool Parents:

The preschool children have been invited to participate in some special events related to this celebration!  We will be sending out permission slips with media releases.

We will be lining the preschool children up around 2:30pm (which means waking them a little early from nap) on the hill next to the staff parking lot.  Jody Singer, MSFC Director, will announce our arrival and we will parade over to the activities building.  We will have security escort to block the street as we cross.  We encourage the children to dress in their best “space” attire and we will make props with them as well for the parade.

Once we arrive at the activities building, we will be taking a photo with Jody Singer, an astronaut, and a giant Moon Pie!  The children will then be given a mini moon pie and small water for snack.  

After our quick snack, we will move over to make rockets with CS60 education specialists and then launch them as part of an effort to break a Guinness World Record!! The launch will be photographed and recorded.  

After the launch, you may either sign your child out and join in the festivities outside (slides, bounces, free food!!) or the children will walk back to the center with us.

This is going to be such a fun event!  Please let me know if you have any questions.

Upcoming Events:

July 2nd
Fourth of July Parade 9am

July 4th
Center Closed

July 8th-12th
Melissa out of the office
July 10th
Board Meeting

July 11th
Staff Meeting

July 16th
MSFC Picnic Event 2:30pm-5:30pm

July 22nd-26th
Kelli out of the office

July 24th
Board Meeting
Coming Up in August:
Staff meeting on the 6th
Board meetings on the 7th & 21st
MCDC Anniversary Picnic on the 23rd
International Week 26th-30th
Cecilia out of the office on the 30th 
Hello from (Infant A)
We have had a busy June here is Infant A!  We said goodbye to four sweet friends as they moved up into the creeper classroom but we gained three new fabulous kiddos to love on in the process!  We will see a slower July, but that does not mean things will not still be fun and exciting around here!  

This month will bring many sunny days, which means sunscreen and protective sun wear is necessary!  Infants under 6 months do not yet have melanin in their skin and thus need to be covered when they are in direct sunlight to avoid sun damage!  A list of good sunscreens (according to the Environmental Working Group) for infants and toddlers was in each child’s cubby for the monthly article.  

· Important dates:

· July 2nd– 4thof July parade

· July 4th– MCDC will be closed for the holiday

 

The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Greetings from Infant B the Beautiful Babies!  Our day is filled with fun and learning.  Emotional self-regulation emotions are powerful.  They provide both direction and energy to our lives, telling us what we care about and how strongly we care.  Compared to behavioral and cognitive self-regulation, dealing with emotions present different challenges, so we have to stay tuned into the child’s emotion.  Babies can become so overwhelmed by their emotions-crying, thrashing about, and gasping for air-that they have no interest in anything else.  All we can do is soothe them until they regain some equilibrium.  Overtime, babies will learn to cope when they are blocked from achieving an action, simply put, talk out their feelings and soothe them.   Emotions play a major role in development.  Infant’s emotions translate into crying as to help to meet their needs.  Have a great month!
The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)

This month we will be learning about the fourth of July, the Beach, Exploring School and Home Environments, Different Emotions, and Things I can do!
At Home Activity Ideas

· Talk about the colors Red, White, and Blue

· Read a Book about the Beach

· Explore their home Environment

· Crawl to a Toy or Walk with a Push Toy

Firework Safety

· You should never try to make your own fireworks

· Stay clear because the fireworks can backfire

· Don’t allow children to hold pieces of fireworks

· Soak all fireworks in a bucket of water before throwing them away

Reminders

· Sign your child in and out each day 

· Check your child’s daily sheets

· Make sure everything is labeled

Important Dates

· 4th of July Parade is Tuesday, July 2nd
· MCDC will be closed on Thursday, July 4th
The Little Owls (Creeper B)

Hip, hip Hooray-the summer days are here to stay!  Our sweet owls had a great time celebrating our amazing dads last month, welcoming some new babies to our room and saying farewell to many of our dear friends to the toddler room.  July will be just as busy!  To kick off the month, we will be having out 4th of July parade and would love if all our parents could join!  In addition, we will be welcoming many new baby owls to our room!  It is going to be a HOOT!
What We’re Learning This Month

· Independence Day

· Jungle Animals

· Pond Life

· Beach Fun

· Developing Fine Motor Skills

Fun Home Activities

· Make seashell sensory bottles

· Lots of tummy time

· Let babies pick up small pieces of food

· Practice using a sippy cup with water or formula

Friendly Reminders

· Please have your child dressed in play appropriate clothing that’s okay to get messy-we love to play outside and to paint

· Please sign and leave all incident reports here-we will make you a copy

· Make sure there are at least 2 extra sets of clothing in case of accidents

Important Dates

· July 2nd-fourth of July parade

· July 4th-MCDC will be closed

The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
First off, we just want to welcome our new toddler parents! It is an exciting time in your little one’s life and we are excited to be a part of it.

WATER PLAY FRIDAYS! Do not forget to bring your child in their swimsuit, water shoes, and a regular diaper on. Please bring a towel and change of clothes/shoes.

This month we will have weeks dedicated to learning about ourselves, dogs, our flag, and many other things! Keep a lookout for lesson plans in your cubbies. 

Our Fourth of July parade will be this month. Stay tuned for more details about this fun event!

Thanks for all you do parents and we are excited to continue exploring and learning together this month! 
Moving Monsters (Toddler B)
We hope you are enjoying your summer so far!  Toddler B is excited to be in another month and to be able to learn about new things.  The first week of this month, we will be celebrating our independence.  We will even be having a parade!  For the rest of the month we will be focusing on fun in the sun, water fun, and water transportation.  We cannot wait to get the ball rolling for the month of July. 

Things You Can Do At Home
· Read to your child making sure to show the them the title, author and illustrator of the book
· Go outside and enjoy some water play with your children
· Take your child to a local park and have some fun in the sun!
Fact of the Month
· The first Independence Day celebration took place in Philadelphia on July 8, 1776. On this day, the Declaration of Independence; was read in public after people were summoned by the ringing of the Liberty Bell.

Reminders
·  We will be playing outside every day, weather permitting, please bring in 2 gallons of water to  share amongst the class, per month to drink during outside play!  
· Please make sure your child has a least two changes of clothing in their cubby that are season appropriate!
· Please do not ever hesitate to call us or come talk to us if you have any questions or concerns! 
Important Dates
· July 3rd- Independence Day Parade

· July 4th – Closed for Independence Day

The Safari Explorers (EA)
This month we will be learning about:

· 4th of July

· Camping, Zoo

· Space 

· The Swamp

Reminders:

· Sign your child in and out each day

· Check your child’s cubbies daily

Important Dates:

· July 2nd- Fourth of July Parade

· July 4th- Center Closed

Water Play Dates:
· July 3rd 

· July 10th

· July 17th

· July 24

· July 31st

Underwater Explorers (EB)
This month we will be learning about:
· July 1st-5th~Red, White, & Blue
· July 8th-12th~ Water
· July 15th-19th~ Animals in the Ocean
· July 22nd-26th~ Ice Cream
· July 29th-August 2nd~ Beach
Reminders:
· Sign your child in and out each day
· Check your child’s cubbies daily
Important Dates:
· July 2nd~Fourth of July Parade @
· July 4th~Closed for Fourth of July
Hello July! It is going to be a great month!  If there are, any questions or concerns please feel free to come talk to us. 
Bold Stripes, Bright Stars, Brave Hearts.
The Perky Preschoolers (Pre-C)

Happy summer!  The children are definitely going to enjoy what we have coming for our summer days.  Our themes and letters of the week are Red, White, and Blue, Ff; let’s go camping, Gg; Water, Hh; Peek inside space, Ii; and Sunflowers/cutting, Jj.

We will be altering our daily schedule somewhat to accommodate our needs.  In order to get some outside playtime earlier, we are going out after breakfast.  After outside time, we will begin circle time and right before lunch, we will have center time.  We will utilize the multipurpose room according to our scheduled time which is twice a week.


We have had some new children move up from the explorer classes and we are glad to have them in Preschool.  They are happy and adjusting very well.  Our focus this month will be reviewing the classroom rules regularly to redirect and just have F-U-N.


Please remember to check your child’s file box and cubbies daily.  It will be especially helpful to ensure children have their sunscreen pre-applied before bringing them to school each day.


Please let us know if you have any questions or concerns about your child.

The Superhero’s (Pre-B)

We are excited for this fun-filled month in Pre-B!  We will be learning about ocean life throughout the month!  We will continue with eater play, every Thursday through July.  Our themes for the month are: America, Creatures of the Deep Sea, Sharks, Marine Mammals, and Pirates.  We will be making t-shirts for the fourth of July, America week.  Please bring a plain white, no pocket t-shirt.  We will have a parade on July 2nd, please join us!  We are closed on July 4th!


We are having a wonderful summer in Pre-B.  Parent Reminder: Apply sunscreen every morning; we will re-apply in the afternoon.  Please ensure your child’s clothing and shoes are playground friendly and safe.  Flip-flops, boots, dress shoes, rain boots, and some sandals can be hazardous.  Clothing needs to be weather appropriate and potty friendly.  One-piece overalls and many buttons make it very hard on our preschoolers to potty independently.  In addition, we want to encourage you to practice self-help skills and toileting independence at home.  Thank you for your support! 
The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,

The summer has gotten off to a great start. We have started our water play every Thursday. Please bring a towel, water, shoes and extra clothing.

Although our summer curriculum is not as structured, we are continuing to work in centers and have instructional carpet times. We welcome parent involvement, so if you would like to come to our classroom to read, cook or do a special art project, please let us know.

Last month we celebrated our dad’s with a “Father Day Bash.” Thank you to all of our dads.

Reminders:

· Check your child’s folder daily (located above their cubby).

· Water bottles should be taken home daily and fill with water for the following day.

· Do not forget to apply your child’s sunscreen in the mornings.

· Music class is on Mondays (mornings)

· Water play on Thursdays (mornings)

· Big Green Bus and Soccer Shots is on Fridays (mornings)

· Our lunchtime is at 11:15 A.M. You are always invited to come and eat lunch with      your child.

· Replenish extra change of clothing with weather appropriate clothing

The themes for this month is 4th of July, Fairytales, Nursery Rhymes, Beach and Sports.  We are hoping to have another fun and exciting month. Thank you for being great parents that show us that you care and support us in all of our efforts. We hope you are having a fun summer and are keeping cool!

Events:

July 2nd------4th of July Parade

July 4th------Center closed for Independence Day

July 16th-----MSFC Family Picnic (Preschool activities in the morning)
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